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¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF JAN 27:      
JANET GONNEVILLE OF MADAWASKA. 

     SHE WON $322 
¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF FEB 3:      
SOLANGE MORIN OF CLAIR, NB CANADA. 

     SHE WON $328 
¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF FEB 10:  
     JAMES DEPREY OF FORT KENT.   
     HE WON $324 

Anyone interested in purchasing Super Lotto Tickets, please see one of the Fort Kent Knights of Columbus. 
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Product of the Week 

 
Smead SuperTab Top Tab File Folders 

Designed with tabs that have 90% more labeling area for improved labeling. 

SMD10401 | $13.99 (BX) 
SMD10301 | $15.29 (BX) 
SMD64082 | $16.99 (BX)  

Levesque Business Solutions 

Received the following from the Fort Kent Sno-Riders  on Sunday, Feb. 9 

 

¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF FEB 17:       
     JOAN VOISINE OF FORT KENT.  SHE WON $310 

There will be 2 Pat's Ride For All at Fort Kent Outdoor Center, in memory of Patrick 
Marquis and more recently Bob Marquis, a long time club volunteer and supporter in many 
forms; one on Monday February 24th and the other on Saturday March 7th (Can Am is 
February 29th).   
 
Volunteers needed to give our special citizens rides, especially some of you with 2up seat 
sleds, event is at 9, volunteers can line up at garage at 8am, should be done by noon .  If 
you can help, please call Jimmy Jo Marquis at 436-0993. 

¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF FEB 24:  
     TONY VOISINE OF FORT KENT.  HE WON $300 
¶ THE WINNER FOR THE WEEK OF MAR 2:  
     NICOLE MICHAUD OF CLAIR, NB CANADA.  SHE WON $284. 
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Hi, 
 
Our FREE DIGITAL Copy is current reaching out to over 7,000 readers in 48 states and 
21 countries.  What better way to showcase your Community or Organization. 
 
We're currently soliciting articles for the Spring/April 2020 Issue of Our Maine Street's 
Aroostook magazine.  Relevant time period - April through June.  Again looking at 800 - 
1,000 words with photos (300 dpi).  For layout purposes we'd like to receive your 
submissions in a text editable format no later than March 23rd.   
 
Any questions please don't hesitate to call me (207.551.1150) or Craig (207.551.1151) 
--  
Thanks, 
Charles Cormier 
Our Maine Street LLC 
231 Conant Rd, Fort Fairfield, Maine 04742 
207.551.1150 

Received the following from Charlie Cormier of Our Maine Street: Aroostook Magazine on Monday, Feb. 10. 

https://www.umfk.edu/conferences/business-breakfast/
tel:(207)%20551-1150


Received the following from Doug Cyr of Irving Woodlands LLC  on Thursday, March 5 

Good evening, 
At the 2020 Annual Chamber Dinner, the òAmericaôs First Mileò video premiered. This 3-minute video 
showcases Fort Kent what makes Fort Kent such a wonderful place to live. The video will begin airing on 
our local WKFT station on Tuesday and is now also available on YouTube on the WKFT channel. Having it 
out on YouTube makes it easily linked to other mediums, such as FaceBook.  
  
Below are two YouTube links. The first is the 3-minute Americaôs First Mile video. The second is the video 
of the entire Chamber Dinner/Annual Meeting. To view, Click on the links. 
  
Americaôs First Mile:   https://youtu.be/-lP_BHwX1vw 

  
2020 Chamber Dinner:  https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=fRDWEy8Eckw 
  
Thanks. 

Received the following from Don Raymond at WFKTV 4 on Monday, Feb. 24.  Thank you WFKTV 4 for taping 
and sharing these videos.   

Good Morning Ken and Dona, 
 
Here is a video that head office put together on this years race.  Please share with the Can-Am committee and 
distribute as you see fit.  
 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G9WBOI--bTE 
 
Great event as always, 
 
Douglas Cyr 
Regional Human Resource Manager 
Email: cyr.douglas@jdirving.com 
Office: 207-834-5767   |   Cell: 207-554-7026 
www.jdirving.com 

      

This video is from a spectator of this yearôs CanAm Crown races. ñIt was great to come up and 
visit I cant wait to explore more of the area this spring and summer!ò   

https://www.facebook.com/Thetimbercross/videos/2684858705076348/  
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Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce and  
Husson University Sign MBA Incentive Agreement 

Published on: February 18, 2020 

BANGOR, MAINE ï The Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce and Husson 
University announced today that they have signed an agreement to provide all of the 
Chamberôs employees and the employees of their member organizations, who enroll in any of 
the Universityôs Master of Business Administration (MBA) programs, with a 10% tuition 
discount. 

ñSince 1946, the Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce has worked to support the 
economic and community development of the Upper St. John Valley. Their mission to ópromote 
and advance a healthy business environmentô includes making educational opportunities 
available to their members. Husson University is proud to work with the Chamber to provide 
their members with access to an affordable business education that can help increase 
economic growth and prosperity in Aroostook County,ò said Jennifer Flynn, M.Ed., director of 
Husson Universityôs Northern Maine Campus in Presque Isle. 

The 10% reduction in tuition costs applies to all of Husson Universityôs MBA programs. These 
include the traditional Master of Business Administration (MBA) degree with a general/
corporate focus and Husson MBA programs with concentrations in biotechnology and 
innovation, data analytics, healthcare management, hospitality management, organizational 
management and risk management. 

ñThe Upper St. John Valley is full of progressive thinkers who are open to trying new things,ò 
said Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce President Darnell Oliver. ñThe high-quality 
education offered by Husson University can help local area business leaders and employees 
improve their processes, products and profits. Successful businesses enhance the economic 
strength of our region. I encourage every businessperson who wants to grow personally and 
professionally to consider getting an MBA from Husson University.ò 

Any employees working for the Greater Fort 
Kent Area Chamber of Commerce and its 
member organizations, who have completed a 
bachelorôs degree from a recognized, 
accredited institution, are eligible to enroll in 
Hussonôs MBA programs. This includes 
individuals who have completed bachelorôs 
degrees in disciplines other than business. To 
assist these students, Husson will offer a 
leveling course or courses that can be taken 
online. This will provide these students with the 
background business education theyôll need to 
successfully complete their MBA studies. 

 

(continued on next page) 
Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce 
President Darnell Oliver with Jennifer Flynn, M.Ed., 
director of Husson Universityôs Northern Maine 
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In addition, any Chamber membersô employees who have completed some graduate 
coursework are welcome to apply for transfer credit. Individuals interested in 
applying transfer credits to their MBA program should contact Husson University 
Graduate Admissions by calling them at (207) 404-5661 or emailing them  
at graduateschool@husson.edu. They are also more than happy to answer any 
other questions individuals may have about this program and the admissions 
process. 

ñHusson University has provided business education for 122 years. We can provide 
students with the knowledge they need to take their careers and their organizations 
to the next level,ò said Dr. Marie Hansen, JD, SHRM-SCP, dean of the College of 
Business. ñWe offer students an incredible value - a high quality education at an 
affordable price. Thatôs makes Husson University the smart choice for business 
education.ò 

ñThatôs why more students choose to get their MBA education from Husson 
University than any other business school in Maine,ò continued Hansen. ñHusson 
University is the home of Maineôs largest College of Business, with over 1,400 
students enrolled in our business programs.ò 

The mission of the Greater Fort Kent Area Chamber of Commerce is to promote 
and advance a healthy business environment through tourism, economic vitality and 
community development while preserving the regionôs rich cultural heritage. The 
Greater Fort Kent Area covers a significant section of the Upper St. John River 
Valley and includes the communities of Allagash, Cross Lake, Eagle Lake, Fort Kent, 
Frenchville, New Canada, Portage Lake, St. Agatha, St. Francis, St. John, Sinclair, 
Wallagrass and Winterville. Learn more at FortKentChamber.com. 

For more than 120 years, Husson University has prepared future leaders to handle 
the challenges of tomorrow through innovative undergraduate and graduate 
degrees. With a commitment to delivering affordable classroom, online and 
experiential learning opportunities, Husson University has come to represent 
superior value in higher education. Our Bangor campus and off-campus satellite 
education centers in Southern Maine and Northern Maine provide advanced 
knowledge in business; health and education; pharmacy studies; science and 
humanities; as well as communication. In addition, Husson University has a robust 
adult learning program. According to a recent analysis of tuition and fees by U.S. 
News & World Report, Husson University is one of the most affordable private 
colleges in New England. For more information about educational opportunities that 
can lead to personal and professional success, visit Husson.edu. 
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For more information                                                                                                            
Contact: Josh Nadeau, Small Business Development Center 
Phone: (207) 493-5765 or email: jnadeau@nmdc.org 

FREE WORKSHOPS ON RESOURCES TO GROW YOUR 

BUSINESSES IN THE ST. JOHN VALLEY  

Northern Maine Development Commission (NMDC) is pleased to offer two workshops designed 
to help small businesses grow their company through free programs offered to area businesses. 
 

NMDC is home to state and federal programs designed to give business owners and entrepreneurs 
assistance to grow or start a business.  
 

Josh Nadeau of the Small Business Development Center, Dana Delano of Maine Procurement 
Technical Assistance Center (PTAC) and Brandon McDonald, Entrepreneurial Development 
Specialist will discuss topics such as business planning and financing, government contracting 
opportunities and the entrepreneurial business development center. 
  

This is a free workshop and open to all area early start up to experienced small business concerns. 
Robert Clark, Executive Director of NMDC stated, ñWe are excited to offer these workshops in 
Fort Kent and Madawaska. There are some excellent opportunities to capitalize on free services 
NMDC offers.ò 
 

The workshop is being offered in two locations: March 19 noon to 1 p.m. at the Fort Kent town 
office and March 26 from noon to 1 p.m. at the Madawaska town office. 
 

ñThese sessions are designed to be a quick introduction to what NMDC has to offer and a way to 
build relationships with entrepreneurs,ò said Nadeau. ñStaff will follow up with attendees as 
needed.ò 
 

In the past year, Nadeau has worked with 134 clients leading to 23 business starts and 118 jobs 
created and retained. Delano, through the PTAC program, worked with 153 clients and recorded 
more than $17 million in federal, state and local contracts. The entrepreneurial development center 
is a new project of NMDC to promote entrepreneurship in the region and to assist those who have 
a project ready for commercialization or to scale up an existing business. 
  

If you would like more information about the workshops, contact Nadeau at 493-5765 or by email 
at jnadeau@nmdc.org. Pre-registration is not required but encouraged.  
  
 
Northern Maine Development Commission is a membership organization comprised of 
participating communities and counties in the Aroostook Washington Economic Development 
District. The goal of the NMDC is to create new jobs, retain existing jobs, and promote economic 
development for northern and eastern Maine. 
 

### 

tǊŜǎǎ wŜƭŜŀǎŜ                 
CƻǊ ƛƳƳŜŘƛŀǘŜ ǊŜƭŜŀǎŜ 
3/5/2020 
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TRAINING ANNOUNCEMENT: Community 
Planning for Economic Recovery (MSGT-462)  

 DATE / TIME: 

Thursday, April 16th, 2020 
9:00 AM - 5:00 PM 
(8:30 AM Registration/Coffee) 
 
This course reviews how communities can plan for economic recovery after a disaster. Content includes 
lessons learned from recent disasters and an overview of available resources and tools for disaster planning. 

This course will guide decision makers to incorporate community planning for economic resilience and 
recovery from natural disasters. The curriculum includes practical tools to develop stronger partnerships 
between the public and private sectors, evaluate community hazard assessments through the lens of 
economic recovery, provide resources for public and private sector partners to use in a post-disaster 
environment, and planning templates for articulating these actions at the community level. This 1-day 
planning workshop will be offered at emergency management centers, nonprofit organizations, and state and 
local agencies. 

TARGET AUDIENCE: 

This course is available to the whole community, including managers and leadership of private sector 
businesses (for-profit and not-for-profit), state, local, tribal, and territorial leadership and management, Non-
Governmental Organizations (NGOs), Volunteer Organizations Active in Disaster, emergency managers, and 
economic development organizations. 
 

LEARNING OBJECTIVES: 

By the end of this training, participants will be able to fulfill the following learning objectives: 
¶ Calculate estimated financial losses from major disasters and identify factors that influence a community's 
economic recovery. 

 
¶ Identify all steps of a hazard analysis pertaining to disaster economic recovery. 
 
¶ Formulate ways to collaborate with potential community partners for coordinating economic recovery. 
 
¶ Appraise cost recovery options (such as insurance and federal programs) that may be utilized to support 
organizational recovery from a disaster. 

 
¶ Revise customizable planning tools appropriate for the participants' work context. 
 
¶ Synthesize customizable planning tools for use within the participants' context. 
 
¶ Prepare an economic impact analysis as part of a post disaster economic recovery case study. 
 
¶ Develop ways to integrate whole community continuity of operations planning through different 
management techniques. 

 

OFFERED BY: 

National Center for Disaster Preparedness 
Earth Institute | Columbia University 
  
Contact: 
Bradley Nuding, Penobscot County EMA 
945-4750 
bnuding@penobscot-county.net  

Received the following from Aroostook EMA on Friday, Jan. 31 

LOCATION: 

Jeff's Catering and Event Center 
15 Littlefield Way 
Brewer, ME 04412 

To Enroll or For More Information 
Click Here 

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMDAxMzEuMTY0MjUxNzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwOi8vd3d3Lm1haW5lLmdvdi90b29scy93aGF0c25ldy9pbmRleC5waHA_dG9waWM9TUVNQV9FTV9OZXdzJmlkPTIwNjM0MDImdj1hc
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Received the following from the St. John Valley Chamber of Commerce on Friday, Jan. 17 

Valley Unified Continuing Education  
  

Substance Use in the Workplace ð Impairment Detection Training  

  
This one-day course is being offered on  

Wednesday, March 17, 2020 
8am ï 3:30pm 

UMFK Nadeau Hall Conference Room 
Cost - $35 per person (includes lunch and refreshments) 

  
  

Join Amanda OôLeary of the Maine Department of Labor for this day-long session that is 
designed to help owners, managers and supervisors recognize and respond appropriately to 
employee-impairment at work to reduce worker accidents and injuries.  Participants will learn 
about procedures to detect impairment.  This class fulfills federal DOT requirements for 
reasonable suspicion training for supervisors.  In addition, participants will learn how to 
develop and implement policies that address impairment at work and are in compliance with 
Maineôs Substance Abuse Testing Law. 
  
*A portion of the program will be dedicated to marijuana use in the workplace now that it is 
legal in the state of Maine and is something employers, managers and supervisors have asked 
to have covered. 
  
  
   

Building Trades Basics  

  
Session 1 ï Tue/Thurs. 2/4, 2/6, 2/13 
Session 2 ï Tues/Thurs. 7/7,7/9,7/16 

6:00 pm ï 9:00 pm 
SJV Technology Center 

No Cost 
  

Join this local carpenter and business owner (Frankie Talarico ,Jr.) with more than 20 years 
experience to learn the basic, entry-level skills for employment in the building trades.  Skills 
taught in this 3-night series include: safety, proper tools usage, performance, measuring, PPE, 
teamwork, soft-skills and more.  Anyone 14 yrs. and older are welcome.  All successful 
completers of this basic course will receive a certificate of proficiency as well as a formal 
recommendation from the instructor for use when looking for Building Tradesô employment. 

 
 
 
For more information or to register for either workshop, contact your local Valley 
Unified Continuing Ed office at the Fort Kent Community High School 834 -3536 or 
Madawaska High School 728 -6314.  
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Received the following from the Fort Kent Parks & Rec. Dept.  on Tuesday, March 3.  Anyone interested in working 
at the Fort Kent  Town Pool this summer will need to be certified.  
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Athena M. Hallowell, Program and Volunteer Coordinator 
United Way of Aroostook 
830 Main St.  
Presque Isle, ME 04769 
 

***FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE***    February 20, 2020 

 

UNITED WAY OF AROOSTOOK   

 FUNDING APPLICATIONS AVAILABLE  

Wanda Guiggey, President of the United Way of Aroostook Board of Directors and Sarah 
Ennis, Executive Director, have announced the application for United Way of Aroostook 
funding for 2020-2021 is now available.  
 
Non profit health and human service organizations serving Aroostook County citizens 
may apply to United Way of Aroostook for funds which were raised during the annual 
fundraising campaign.  United Way of Aroostook will be helping to support County based 
agencies and programs which are helping meet the most crucial health and human 
service needs of Aroostookôs most vulnerable citizens.  United Way is focused on 
strengthening health, education, and financial stability and has a goal to create lasting, 
positive change for the citizens of Aroostook County.   UWAôs current funded agencies 
and programs promote self-sufficiency, meet basic needs, and supports seniors, children, 
and families.  If your organization is a non-profit and wishes to make a sustainable impact 
on one or more of these areas, please consider applying for funding. 
 
The Community Impact Investment Applications and other information about the 
application process are available by calling the United Way of Aroostook at 764 5197.  It 
can also be found online at www.unitedwayaroostook.org. The deadline for submitting 
completed Applications is Friday, March 27th, 2020 at 3PM. 
 
Related to the funding process, United Way of 
Aroostook is looking for approximately 25 volunteers to 
serve on its Community Impact Task Force.  These 
volunteers will work as a team to review and evaluate 
all applications received and determine how the funds 
will be distributed.  The task force will meet two times: 
once for an Informational meeting on Thursday, April 
2
nd
 at 4PM and again, for a full day, on Tuesday, April 

21
st
. If youôd like more information or to serve on this 

important task force, please contact United Way of 
Aroostook at 764-5197 or email Executive Director, 
Sarah Ennis at sarah@unitedwayaroostook.org 
 

 

PHOTO:  
Members of last yearôs task force  
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